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Re: GCSE Mathematics   06/11/2020 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

 

I am writing to you to inform you of the arrangements the school has put in place regarding the GCSE Assessments 

for GCSE Mathematics. As you will be aware, pupils were unable to sit the M3 module as planned in May 2020. 

Therefore, I have outlined below the changes to our normal assessment and examination entries for Year 12 pupils 

below. 

 

 

As part of CCEA’s Assessment Arrangements for 2021, there have been no omissions from the GCSE Mathematics  

curriculum or assessments. (Full details are available on the CCEA website.) 

 

All pupils taught by Mrs McGarvey, Mrs Law, Mrs Loder, Mr Hamilton and Mr Robinson will be entered for the 

M7 examination on Wednesday 13th January at 09:15. Pupils that underperform will be given the opportunity of 

repeating this module in May/June 2021. The M3 module will also be completed at this time. 

 

 

Obviously, this plan is subject to COVID-restrictions and government advice, and we will endeavour to disseminate 

information to pupils if and when situations need to change. We appreciate that this is an uncertain and sometimes 

stressful time for both pupils and families, and we would like to thank you for your patience, and your continued 

support. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs M Pierce 

Head of Mathematics 

 

 

 

 

 

https://ccea.org.uk/news/2020/october/ccea-statement-following-education-ministers-announcement-202021-examinations

